
 
 

James J. Steinkrauss 

Attorney-at-Law 

jjs@rathlaw.com 

Tel: (603) 410-4314 

Please reply to: Concord Office 

 

August 9, 2021 

 
 

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL AND FIRST-CLASS MAIL 
 

Dianne Martin, Chairwoman  

New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 

21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10 

Concord, NH  03301-2429 

 

 

Re: 2021 Petition of Pennichuck Water Works, Inc. 

                     Qualified Capital Project Annual Adjustment Charge 

                                           Docket DW 21-023 

 

Dear Chairwoman Martin: 

 

On behalf of Pennichuck Water Works, Inc., please find the original of the quarterly update 

for the 2021 QCPAC Petition of Pennichuck Water Works, Inc.  A copy will also be filed 

electronically.  To highlight the update, the Supply Pond Dam and Harris Dam work will not 

be occurring in 2021 due to reclassification of Bowers Dam as a high hazard which will 

require rebuild of the Bowers Dam.  This will eliminate most of the work required for the 

Supply Pond Dam and reduce the scope of work for the Harris Dam. The combined dam work 

will not be completed until 2022; therefore, PWW will not seek reimbursement in the 2021 

PWW QCPAC for this work.  Deferment of this work and associated funds will be re-

allocated to a number of ongoing sewer replacement projects in 2021.  

 

Please contact me if there are any questions about this filing. 

Very truly yours, 

   

 

James J. Steinkrauss 

 

 

Enclosures 

 

cc:  Officer of Consumer Advocate 

 Service List 
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